

## Merrion Cricket Club To All Members Update from the President

9th June 2020

Dear Member,

Good news – as per Government and Cricket Ireland guidelines we expect to be opening the Club for training next week [15<sup>th</sup> June] and for matches to commence in July! This is obviously subject to change, and requires the club to put in place a range of health and safety measures such as are outlined below, but it is a positive development.

The health and safety of our members is a top priority and the Management Committee has been busy preparing the necessary safeguards. These include:

- having designated times for training as shown on the website at www.merrioncricketclub.ie.
- managing the numbers at training through an online booking system. You must book on the online system before arriving at the Club at <a href="https://merrion-cricket-club.reservio.com/">https://merrion-cricket-club.reservio.com/</a>
- members will be able to access the ground by using their mobile phone to open the main gates. This
  will provide a record of who is at the ground.
- to keep numbers manageable, only members can use the ground but they should not do so during designated training periods unless they have booked and signed in.
- measures will be put in place to record who is at the ground, facilitate hand sanitising on entry and exit to the Club and for members to complete a Health Check Questionnaire.

It is emphasised that the Clubhouse, including the changing rooms, will remain closed at this stage except for emergency use. We will open the Clubhouse as soon as possible in line with Government guidelines.

Further details on the organisation of training and on health and safety measures can be found on our website at <a href="https://www.merrioncricketclub.ie">www.merrioncricketclub.ie</a>. For parents of our youth members, look out for a similar communication from our Youth Section.

Kind regards,

Andrew Kay President Merrion C.C.